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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:  April 22, 2021  

 

TO:  Local and Intermediate School District Superintendents 

 Public School Academy Directors 
  

FROM:  Dr. Scott M. Koenigsknecht, Deputy Superintendent  
P-20 System and Student Transitions 

     

SUBJECT:  Grant Opportunity for Public Act 3 of 2021, Section 23e – Before- and 
After-School/Summer Learning – Community-Based Organization -  

  MEMO #COVID-19-181  
 
The Michigan Department of Education (MDE) is pleased to announce the 

availability of grant funds to provide before- and after-school and/or summer 
learning in-person programming to serve children in kindergarten through grade 8.  

 
This grant opportunity is not for districts. The purpose of this memo is to inform 
local districts of this grant opportunity should they choose to work with a 

community partner to bring programming into their district.  
 

Section 23e of Public Act 3 of 2021 allocates $5 million to be awarded through a 
competitive process to community-based organizations (CBOs) to provide before- 
and after-school and/or summer learning programming to children in kindergarten 

through grade 8. As described in this law, CBOs must provide educational 
programming in core subject areas, including but not limited to, mathematics, 

reading, and science. Programming must be provided through an in-person format 
at a building designated by the eligible entity.   
 

For more information about this grant opportunity, including the necessary forms and 
instructions for completing the application, visit http://www.michigan.gov/21stcclc.  

 
Applications must be received at MDE by noon on April 30, 2021 via email as a 
single PDF. Questions regarding this grant announcement may be directed via email 

to 21stcclc@michigan.gov.   
 

cc: Michigan Education Alliance  
 Confederation of Michigan Tribal Education Directors                                                                         
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